VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
January 9, 2017


Mayor Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present were Trustee Joseph Ellis, Trustee Dianne Ringwald and Trustee Paul Sutton. Trustee Stephen Hanse was absent. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the December 12, 2016 Board Meeting and dispense with reading of the same was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ellis. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

An email received from CPower stating that the Village will receive $2,158.99 for 2016 for the participation in the electric curtailment program.

A letter received from Delaware Engineering, on behalf of Greene County, advising that the Final Environmental Impact Statement (FEIS) for the new County Jail is complete. A copy of the FEIS was provided on CD.

Liaisons & Board Reports

Trustee Ringwald reported that the men at the Highway Department have been busy with finishing up leaf collection and getting ready for winter. There were four small snow storms so far this winter that the men had to deal with. They have serviced all of the vehicles in their fleet, and are making great progress with the food pantry. The men did some repairs on the trucks and removed the leaf box from truck #4 and put the leaf machine in the pole barn. They also installed a new plow blade on truck #18. They shut off the water at the parks and drained the water heater at the McQuade Park concession stand and winterized the bathrooms. They also plugged up the drain at the skate park and flooded it for ice skating. The men cut out the wall for the food pantry entrance and framed in the door way and hung a new door. They framed the records room wall and insulated, and installed concrete block to close off the door entry. They also took down pylons at the Hose Co. #3 firehouse in anticipation for winter plowing. There was a snow storm on 12/17 where they plowed roads and salted. The men put more reflectors on stop signs, and repaired a water line at 31 Washington Avenue on 12/28. 

Trustee Sutton reported that the men at the Water Department have installed new radio read meters over at the school. He said that the Medway reservoir is still low, but conditions are improving. Superintendent Joe Myers is coordinating the control valve piping replacement and Flach is helping with the demolition of the old plumbing and the installation of the new. Trustee Sutton reported that the men at the Wastewater Department have hydro flushed 365 feet on Van Dyck Street due to a blockage. The Riverside Pump Station pump is back from the repair shop and is installed and running. The men read the flow meters at the overflows, and all preventative maintenance is up to date. Trustee Sutton reported that the Fire Department had a relatively uneventful month. A small leak was found on truck 5-2 and was corrected immediately. Truck E5-2 will be inspected this month. The total run calls for the year 2016 reported is 130 for the Fire Department, with approximately 50% in the Village and 50% in the entire Fire District. 

Trustee Ellis reported that the Police Department evidence and locker room rehabilitation has been completed by contractor John Murphy. The Police Department is very pleased with his work. A Pharmaceutical Audit from the State Comptroller’s Office was conducted with Sgt. Arp. The Police Department is in compliance with all facets of the drug return program and they have additional space for storage. The Police Department now has an assigned technician who will continue to provide the maintenance and updates to their Live Scan Biometrics Unit. As we are all aware Heroin has been more prevalent in the more rural communities. The Police Department has ordered Narcan to assist with this. They are currently on back order and are expected in the very near future from the Greene County Sherriff’s Office. The Police Department is also looking into the possibility of getting two wifi cards for use in the patrol vehicles in an effort to improve the efficiency of the department. 

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the low bid received from Henderson Ford of Webster, NY in the amount of $27,393.12 for a 2017 Ford F-250 truck for the Water Department was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the low bid received from Henderson Ford of Webster, NY in the amount of $37,246.46 for a 2017 Ford-F350 truck with plow for the Wastewater Department was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the request received from Jeff Haas to use Riverside Park for Earth Day activities on Saturday May 13th from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m., contingent upon receiving proof of insurance was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve accepting Ken Cymbalisty’s resignation from the Village as a Water Plant Operator effective 12/30/2016 was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the 2017 Senior Citizen & Disabled Tax Exemption Maximum Income Limits in the amount of $26,500 was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve Local Law #1 of 2017 A Local Law to Amend Chapter 132 of the Village Code of the Village of Coxsackie was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve Local Law #2 of 2017 A Local Law Revising the Chapter of the Village Code Entitled “Community Choice Aggregation Program” was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A roll call vote was taken on Resolution No. 12017-To change the mileage reimbursement rate from $ .54.5 (fifty-four and a half cents) per mile to $ 53.5 (fifty-three and a half cents) per mile per the IRS recommendation. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Ellis voted yes.  Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. Trustee Hanse was absent. The resolution was approved.

A motion to approve authorizing the Mayor to sign a one year Fire Contract between Hose Co. #3 & the Town of Coxsackie for service to fire protection district after both entities have signed was made by Trustee Sutton and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve the attached appropriation changes was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Sutton. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.



A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from December 1-31, 2016 was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Sutton. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 455-512 totaling $ 75,368.86; Water Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 216-245 totaling $ 37,692.73; Sewer Fund Abstract #8, vouchers 212-242 totaling $ 45,019.20; Trust & Agency Fund Abstract #8, voucher 5 totaling $ 73.52 was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

A motion to approve up to $ 7,500.00 for borings and soil testing on New Street per recommendation of Delaware Engineering was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Sutton. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried. 

Public Comment Period

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Ellis and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Trustee Ellis voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. Trustee Sutton voted yes. The motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 


Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk
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Account Account # Amount Account Account # Amount

Special Items-Contingent A1990.4 4,882.98 $      Engineer-Contractual A1440.4 4,882.98 $     

Special Items-Contingent A1990.4 1,332.03 $      Highway Improv-Chips A5112.2 1,332.03 $     

Special Items-Contingent A1990.4 213.36 $        Council-Farmer's Market A7010.41 213.36 $       

Special Items-Contingent A1990.4 4,639.64 $      Parks/Playgrounds-Contractual A7140.4 4,639.64 $     

Special Items-Contingent A1990.4 4,930.50 $      Owl Project A7989.4 4,930.50 $     

Special Items-Contingent A1990.4 1,973.38 $      Food Pantry A7989.41 1,973.38 $     

Special Items-Contingent A1990.4 3,546.00 $      Employee Benefits-State Retirement A9010.8 3,546.00 $     

Special Items-Contingent A1990.4 2,330.00 $      Employee Benefits-State Retirement A9015.8 2,330.00 $     

23,847.89 $    23,847.89 $   

Account Account # Amount Account Account # Amount

- $             - $            

Account Account # Amount Account Account # Amount

- $             - $            
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